Social Sector
General Secretariat
League of Arab States

July 3, 2019

Dear Mr. Andres Montalvo,

In the framework of the continued contribution of the Arab Regional Consultative Process
on Migration and Refugee Affairs (ARCP) to the Global Forum on Migration and
Development (GFMD) and in prepafation for the Twelfth GFMD to be held in Ecuador in
November 2019, the ARCP held its Fifth Meeting at the headquarters of the General
Secretariat of the League of Arab States in April 2019, the Arab position towards the themes
of the Twelfth GFMD was discussed during the second day of the meeting, and Member
States agreed on a document titled: “ARCP Contribution to the Twelfth Global Forum on
Migration and Development (GFMD)”.

We are pleased to attach the abovementioned document (in Arabic and English) for your
kind reference. We would highly appreciate if you could publish this document on the GFMD
website as the Arab Regional Consultative Process on Migration and Refugee Affairs (ARCP)
Contribution to the GFMD (Ecuador 2019).

Please accept assurances of my highest consideration.
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Assistant Secretary Gg\(xgrﬂ

Head of Social Affairs Sector
League of Arab States

Mr. Andres Montalvo

Coordinator of Ecuador’s Chairmanship of the GFMD
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Human Mobility
Republic of Ecuador
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